## Truro Bike And Walkways Committee

Minutes of Meeting November 10, 2014 Truro Public Safety Facility

Members in Attendance Cathy Haynes, Chair Eric Mays

Susan Roderick Karen Snow Guests

Kyle Takakjian, Chief of Police Debi Stetson, Provincetown Banner

The meeting commenced at 6:00 p.m. with a quorum and covered the following agenda:

- 1. Meeting minutes of the October 6, 2014 meeting were approved.
- 2. Public comments: None.
- Mass DOT letter for Route 6 bike lane markings: The Cape Cod Commission comments on the draft letter were reviewed. Also, it was reported that Sen. Wolf expressed support for this project. The scheduling of a presentation at an upcoming Board of Selectmen meeting was discussed.
- 4. **NStar route 6 work:** The concerns with manhole covers on the paved surface (including shoulders) of Route 6 was discussed. A member of the committee will attend the Board of Selectmen with NStar meeting to express these concerns and request that the manhole covers be moved off the paved surface where possible.
- East Coast Greenway: The draft letter regarding comments on the proposed route through Truro was reviewed. Cathy Haynes to send.
- 6. Expenditure needs for 2014: Discussed needs for brochure and safety equipment package. The committee will request \$600 for brochure printing and \$1,400 for safety equipment.
- Outer Cape Master Plan: The steering committee is planning to meet on Nov 20. Documents are available on the Seashore and Cape Cod Commission web sites for public comment. Next public meeting will probably occur in January.
- 8. **Next meeting** is scheduled for December 8, 2014 at 6:00 p.m. at the Truro Public Safety Facility.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:45 pm

Respectfully Submitted, Eric Mays

Try

